Group addresses Route 70 plan
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CHERRY HILL

A civic association representing one of the township's largest neighborhoods hosted a meeting Tuesday night to get residents' input about the future of Route 70.

The Greater Kingston Civic Association organized the gathering to discuss a July report released by the Route 70 Task Force, a 15-member citizens group appointed by Mayor Bernie Platt last winter.

The report, which Platt endorses, recommends expanding the state highway's 8-mile stretch in the township to three traffic lanes in both directions. It also suggests significant changes such as traffic signals and turning lanes at Kingston Estates' two major Route 70 entrances and exits.

The township sent the task force report to the state Department of Transportation in early July for its review and is still awaiting a response.

No one on the Route 70 Task Force represented Kingston Estates, which includes more than 1,000 homes.

"This is a change that's going to directly affect our community, neighborhood, property values and safety," said Rich Hoffmann, a Kingston resident and civic association leader.

The meeting, which was closed to the media, was the first in several years, Hoffman said. He and others decided to revive the dormant group to ensure Kingston residents' opinions are considered and to gauge how most people feel about the recommendations.

"We're trying to have a voice in township affairs," Kingston resident Bob Mangels said.

The civic association e-mailed and hand distributed more than 1,000 fliers with the question, "Do you want Rt. 70 to become the next Rt. 130?" It also encouraged residents to visit the association's Web site to view the Route 70 Task Force report and read a critical review of it by the Cherry Hill Citizens for a Safer Route 70 Committee, a group started in recent weeks to oppose many of the recommendations.

Susanne Bromke, who leads the Safer Route 70 Committee, said she planned to attend the meeting to hear opinions and offer her own if asked.

"I think most of the residents of Kingston are probably not familiar with the plans for Route 70," said Bromke, who lives in Erlton, another neighborhood that borders the state highway. "The goal is to find out what they really want because we don't know."

In the last two weeks, the Safer Route 70 Committee has sent letters requesting to meet with Gov. Jon S. Corzine, state Sen. John H. Adler, D-Camden, and state Reps. Louis D. Greenwald and Pamela Lampitt, both D-Camden, to discuss their ideas and concerns for Route 70's future.

"Widening highways to reduce congestion is like getting a bigger belt to cure obesity," Bromke wrote in her letter to Corzine.

She called the Route 70 Task Force recommendations, which would cost an estimated $200 million, a "financial flight of fantasy" that ignores the state's budgetary woes and other transportation problems. She also criticized Platt for sending the report to the DOT without a public hearing.

Committee members will start making follow-up phone calls to the letters in a few days, Bromke said.

The township continues to be concerned with how the changes will impact specific neighborhoods, township spokesman Dan Keashen said.

"But we also recognize specific neighborhood concerns need to be balanced in the context of it being a critical regional state roadway," he said. "We believe the report, compiled by the township's civic leaders, is a blueprint for our community that will improve Cherry Hill and the overall regional landscape."
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